
  

Welcoming all with grace. Worshiping God through praise. 

Witnessing Christ through service. 

 

A Message From Pastor Sellers 

This is Christ's church. 

There is a place for you here. 

We are the church that shares a living, 

daring confidence in God's grace. 

Liberated by our faith, we embrace you 

as a whole person--questions, 

complexities and all. Join us as we do 

God's work in Christ's name for the life 

of the world. 
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Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 

Advent is a time of both confluence and tension between the 

church calendar and the world’s calendar. While the world is in a 

heightened anticipatory state in the Holiday Season – with a 

countdown clock of shopping days from “Black Friday” to the eve 

itself, and a social calendar full of overindulgence that will not 

quit, the Season of Advent is on a parallel but vastly dissimilar 

track. Advent, which begins four Sundays before Christmas, is 

also in an anticipatory state – but with another focus all together.  

The “Holiday Season” is consumed with trying to cram one more 

thing in, while the Advent Season is about making room in our 

already jam packed lives. After all, Jesus was born in a dirty stable, 

because that was the only place left for him. The fact that God 

had entered into the creation in that dingy place didn’t even 

register for most. Advent encourages us to create a place of 

honor for God in our lives. God shows up, whether or not we 

create a space, but when we make a regular meeting place and 

time for God, we are much more likely to notice, and much less 

likely to miss the life transforming presence. 

The Holiday Season is about trying to get a lot of things done in 

a limited time – but the Advent Season is about stopping our 

relentless doing so we can watch and wait for something that is 

being done for us. We do not need to find the perfect gift for 

God, because we can’t. God needs nothing from us, but we need 

A Vision of  Hope 
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so much from God. God wants to give us practices of gratitude and hope that transfigure the present 

by casting the past and future in a truer light. God wants to give us grace to heal the wounds of guilt 

and fear that contort our lives away from their greatest vitality. God wants to give us a purpose for our 

lives, by including us in the covenant in which we are blessed so that we may in turn become 

blessings.  

The Holiday Season is about striving to win the great Christmas light fight, being the host with the 

most, and victoriously giving the gifts that will dazzle so much that everyone will love us best. Advent 

is about leaning into the reality that we are loved with a love beyond our capacity to hope for or 

imagine. Daring to trust that the God who is the ground of all being desires to be with us and for us. 

Relaxing into the reality that worthiness is not something we achieve, but is given to us freely with 

gladness. 

The Holiday Season is about so much glitter that we never see the darkness; so much colorful paper 

and tape that it looks like everything is neatly held together; so many cookies that we cannot see the 

essential hunger in the core of our lives. But Jesus came into the darkness, because he knows that’s 

where we are. He entered into a broken world where things fall apart and it hurts. Jesus breaks into 

our lives because as much as we try to fill the emptiness within – only the truly divine can finally 

satisfy our longing for that which is eternal. So in the Advent Season we are filled with longing. We 

ache for peace, justice, mercy, the flourishing of all creation, and hope realized. 

By fully embracing the Advent Season, when Christmas finally comes, we are profoundly ready to 

receive it with our hearts wide open, not to sleight of hand that delights by deception, but to deep 

magic that is truly astounding because it is astoundingly true. We are prepared to enter absolute joy.  

I, like you I imagine, will be unable to escape the lure of the Holiday Season completely. Nor would I 

want to! There are some wonderful experiences there that I will absolutely indulge. But I hope that I 

don’t get so sucked into the holiday vortex that I fail to deeply embrace the Advent Season. After all, I 

enjoy the holiday, but I need a little Christmas. 

A Few Ideas for Embracing Advent 

Set aside some time daily for prayer. Whether you use a devotional 

resource, write a gratitude journal, spend a few moments in quiet 

appreciation, or simply meditate, be with God every day. 

Look for signs of God’s presence in dark and broken places. Make a 

real effort to look beyond the surface of an issue of your choice and 

do a deep dive, even if it disturbs your peace, or makes you a little sad. 

God gave us a full range of emotions for a reason. It is impossible to 

be happy all the time – and it is healthier for us to be troubled by 

something that really matters. A close look may first make us feel 

hopeless – but when we look long and hard enough we see where 

hope is gestating, and we may even hear God’s call to help it grow.  
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Don’t relegate “holiday charity” to a tick box on your to-do list. Think about how you specifically 

have been blessed by God, and consider how that particular giftedness calls you specifically to be a 

blessing to one (or many) of God’s children. The true meaning of Christmas is that God gave himself 

to the world. Don’t just give something, give yourself. It may be a gift of time, talent or treasure – 

but make sure it makes you feel like you made a difference. 

A Blessed Advent to you and yours, and a joyous Christmas to all! 

Your Sister in Christ, 

Pastor Serena 

 

 

 

Personal Invitations Are the Most Effective Way to Grow a Church 

We all would like to see our congregation growing 

and thriving. Those who are part of our 

congregation come because it makes a positive 

difference in their lives. We may wonder why, with 

an attractive website, an active Facebook page, and 

a lively and loving congregation we aren’t bursting 

at the seams. 

Studies show there is no advertising that can ever 

replace the personal invitation. 

Why? 

• We tend to believe a recommendation from someone we know. 

• Entering a church for the first time can be intimidating. It is a huge help to know that there will 

be a friend waiting there for you! 

• Questions about church can be a real barrier. What am I expected to wear? Do people actually 

come early – (so if I come on time I’ll be conspicuous) – or late – (so if I come on time I’ll sit alone 

awkwardly waiting for the service to start)? Do I need to bring a Bible (or have read one)? Is it okay 

if I don’t know much about church? Will I have to kneel? Is it okay that I don’t sing? Will I be forced 

to do anything – or be prohibited from taking part in some part of the service as a non-member? 

When someone you know invites you, you can get all your questions answered ahead of time! 

• Invitations to activities that are not worship give people a natural chance to “dip a toe in the 

water” without feeling like they are being asked to “dive in” all the way. 

If you want this congregation to grow, consider inviting someone you know to one of the many 

activities happening at Christ Lutheran this December! 
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December Happenings at CLC 
 

 

December 3 Advent 1 

9:00am On-Line / In-Person Service 

10:30am Communion 

December 6 
Mid-Week  

Advent Service 
7:00pm Pre-recorded On-Line 

December 10 Advent 2 

9:00am 
Communion 

On-Line / In-Person Service 

10:30am Communion 

December 13 
Mid-Week  

Advent Service 
7:00pm Pre-recorded On-Line 

December 17  

Advent 3 

9:00am 
On-Line / In-Person Service 

Communion 

10:30am Communion 

Live Nativity 7:00pm Community event in the Parking lot/ Pavilion 

December 20 

6:00pm 

Hanging of the 

Greens/ Pizza 

Provided 

This Hanging of the Greens will be modified as EVERYTHING 

cannot be done until after the 9:30am service on 12/24, 

Advent 4. The tree from Weaver Hall will be moved to the 

sanctuary, but not decorated. The Advent wreath will be 

moved. The pews will be decorated with the candle holders 

and bows but candles will not be placed. Nativities can be 

placed around (window sills, narthex, etc) but baby Jesus will 

not be placed until after the 9:30am service on12/24.The 

handheld candles can be prepared and any other decorating 

around the building (Weaver hall, lobby, etc) can be done.  

December 20 
Mid-Week  

Advent Service 
7:00pm Pre-recorded On-Line 
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Deadline for Clarion articles the 20th of each month  

Please do not send pdf files. Linda Nyce Landis, Editor clcclarion@gmail.com 

December 

24 
Advent 4 

One Service 

9:30am 

Communion 

On-Line / In-Person Service 

No Sunday School 

10:30 am- Final Decorating for Christmas Eve – This will include decorating the tree in the  

sanctuary with the christmons, placing the candles in the pew end holders, placing the flower 

stands at the altar, placing the poinsettias on the stands and around the church, narthex, lobby, etc, 

putting all of the baby Jesus’s in place, changing the banners and paraments on the altar  

December 

24 

 

 

 

Christmas Eve 
All Services  

On-Line and  

In-Person 

3:00pm 

Family Service 

Sunday School Christmas Program 

Communion / Candlelight 

8:00pm 

Extended Prelude begins at 7:45pm 

Festival Service / Orchestra 

Communion / Candlelight 

10:30pm 
Festival Service 

Communion / Candlelight 

December 

31 
Christmas 1 

One Service 

9:30am 

Communion 

On-Line / In-Person Service 

No Sunday School 

Souderton Men’s Choir 
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December Events 
Saturday, December 2, 7:00pm  

Family Game Night  
Join in for an evening of old-fashioned fun with the folks of Christ 

Lutheran Church, playing anyone’s favorite games and snacking on 

favorite treats in Weaver Hall on Saturday, December 2 at 7:00 pm! 

What is your family’s favorite table game, board game or game of 

cards? Would you like to learn a new game that another family is excited 

to share?! 

Declare your favorite in the rivalry between the Hatfields and the Harleys! 

Please come and have a good time with friends and family as the life and legacy of Chris Johnson is 

celebrated, enjoying that wonderful feeling of just sitting around the table playing a good game 

together. Just like Chris! Bring a couple of games that are your family’s favorites, and bring a snack 

to share with your friends at another table. All ages are welcome, and everybody wins! 

Thursday, December 7, 6:30 pm - 9:00 pm 

Hi Ladies! 'Tis the season for a Holiday Cookie and White Elephant 

gift exchange! 

Hosted by Kim Frye, 176 Winding Creek Way, Harleysville  

What to do: Sign up via the sign-up Genius 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/508094AAAA629A20-46021631-

womens  

Please RSVP by 12/1, Note in the comments what type of cookie 

you are bringing (try not to duplicate). Non-Bakers also Welcome! - please comment Non-Baker in 

the comments section. Please bring an appetizer or dessert to share. 

How to Prepare: Bake your favorite cookie and plan to bring 4-6 cookies per person. 

Bring your cookies packaged (in those cute holiday cellophane baggies you find at Wal-Mart or 

Michaels...or a simple glad baggie!) Feel free to bring copies of your recipes to share! 

I'm dreaming of a White Elephant Gift Exchange! Bring a wrapped $20 gift to swap. Funny, unique, 

holiday themed gifts welcome! Please call, text or email me with any questions 267-626-5495, 

kfrye1@comcast.net Be on the lookout for a final headcount 

closer to the end of November....this way you will know how 

many cookies you will need to bake! Happy Baking! Kim 

 

Living Nativity, Sunday, December 17, 7-8pm  

Many hands will be needed. All ministry teams.  

See page 8 for help wanted plea. 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/508094AAAA629A20-46021631-womens
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/508094AAAA629A20-46021631-womens
mailto:kfrye1@comcast.net
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Saturday, December 9, 10:00am Welcome Walk 

Do you want to make a difference in your community? 

Do you want to share God’s love with those around you? 

Do you want to have fun and make new friends along the way? 

If you answer yes to any of these questions, then you will not want to miss 

our next Welcome Walk on Saturday, December 9 

The Welcome Walk is a simple yet powerful way to reach out to the new members of our community 

and invite them to CLC’s upcoming events. All you need to do is show up at the church at 10:00am, 

stuff some bags with goodies and information, and join a team of friendly volunteers to deliver 

them. You do not have to worry about knocking on doors or starting conversations. You just hang 

the bag on their doorknob and move on to the next residence. It is that easy. 

Do not be fooled by the simplicity of this activity. The Welcome Walk is more than just a delivery 

service. It is a way to show our new neighbors that we care about them and that we are here to 

support them. It is a way to spread God’s love and grace in a tangible and practical way. It is a way to 

plant seeds of hope and faith in their hearts. 

It is not only a blessing for them, but also for us. The Welcome Walk is a wonderful opportunity to 

bond with your CLC members, to enjoy the fresh air and exercise, and to have fun and laughter 

along the way. You will be amazed by how much joy and satisfaction you will feel after participating 

in this activity. 

So, what are you waiting for? Mark your calendar for Saturday, December 9 and join us for the 

Welcome Walk. You will be glad you did! 

Please contact Paula Morris at plm21354@msn.com or 267-261-4564 if you have any questions and/

or planning to attend to determine how many Welcome Walk bags we will need. 

 

Sunday, December 10, at 5:00pm - Intergenerational Dinner 

It’s time, once again, for the perennial congregational favorite, the Intergenerational Dinner, hosted 

by Christ Lutheran Church’s Youth! Every year, the seniors of our congregation are invited to enjoy 

this wonderful dinner. As with last year, invitation were expanded to 55 and older! The meal is fully 

prepared, served, and hosted by members of our Youth Group and their adult leaders. They will be 

cooking a scrumptious turkey dinner with all of the fixings, including Bonnie Knauss’ famous potato 

stuffing (a truly amazing dish!). There will be a Christmas Carol sing along, entertainment provided 

by select youth and will end the evening with a beautiful presentation of a “Silent Night Tableau” in 

the Sanctuary. Expect to leave with a full tummy and an even fuller heart as you soak up all of the 

love put into this event! You should have received an invitation in the mail at the end of November. 

All RSVPs and questions should be directed to Bonnie and Ted Knauss (215-393-5408). Hope to see 

you there! 

 

mailto:plm21354@msn.com
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Help Wanted 
Deb Freece, who coordinates the welcome center hosts to be here 

ready to greet everyone each week before worship, is in need of 

someone, an individual, a family, a couple, to greet at the 10:30pm 

service on Christmas Eve. If you are that someone, please reach out 

to Deb directly or you can contact the office and we’ll get you on 

the schedule.  

Live Nativity, Sunday, December 17, 7-8pm 

Following the success of the last two year’s Living Nativity, we will 

once again welcome the community to Christ Lutheran Church for this Christmas spectacular! Many 

hands will be needed: set up, traffic control, carolers, shepherds, wise men, holy family, craft station, 

cookies and cocoa station, handing out postcards and flyers, and general help. Join us for a fun 

evening. Sign up to help at https://www.signupgenius.com/go/70A0D48A9AE22A31-46380478-live 

 

The Worship & Music team will be working to help decorate 

the altar with poinsettias for Christmas Eve. If you would like 

to purchase a poinsettia, the cost is $10.00 per plant. They 

are 6” pots with approximately 5-7 blooms per pot. The pots 

are wrapped in gold foil. Orders and payments can be 

dropped in the offering plate, emailed to the church office 

at bkuhlen@christlc.org , mailed into the church office: 2211 Mainland Rd, Harleysville, PA 19438, 

phoned in: 215-256-8738, whatever is easiest. 

Order forms will be available at the ushers’ station. Please print all information clearly. 

Deadline for ordering - December 17, 2023 

Online Giving – Strengthening the Interconnectivity of Our Church Community 

Supporting church ministry through online giving strengthens the bonds of community among 

congregants. In an era where physical distances often separate us, online giving fosters a deep sense 

of connection within the church family. It echoes the scriptural emphasis on community found in 

Hebrews 10:24-25 (NIV): "And let us consider how we may spur one another on toward love and 

good deeds, not giving up meeting together, as some are in the habit of doing, but encouraging 

one another". Online giving ensures that, even when congregants cannot gather physically, they can 

still unite in purpose and support the church's mission as a united community. 

You can access several giving opportunities by clicking the blue Online Giving button on the 

homepage of our www.christlc.org website. You can make one-time gifts or set-up your regular 

giving right online. You can now direct your online gifts to:  

 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/70A0D48A9AE22A31-46380478-live
http://www.christlc.org
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General Operating Fund - the purpose of the fund is to receive and disburse funds associated with 

the normal day-to-day operations of the Church. Expenditures for this fund are established by the 

annual budget approved by the Congregation in accordance with the Constitution. 

Building Fund - the purpose of the fund is to receive and disburse funds related to improvements, 

such as new buildings, additions, and repairs to the Congregation’s facilities. This fund is also used to 

make payments on any mortgages approved by the Congregation. 

Shepherd’s Shelf - our emergency food cupboard, with a goal to provide enough food to feed a 

household for three days. It serves households in the Souderton Area School District, as well as 

Kulpsville, Lansdale and Towamencin. 

Loaves & Fishes - this fund was established through a memorial gift by Arlene Shiffert in 2014. Your 

donation helps to build this fund so that youth can be supported (ages 12-22) who submit proposals 

to be engaged in ministry, community service, and mission projects, as a witness to the saving love 

of Jesus Christ. Youth members are eligible for grants from the fund which is overseen by three 

members of the church. 

Youth Fundraising - Youth Group at CLC provides opportunities in 7th-12th grades that emphasize: 

spiritual growth, volunteerism/service, and relationship building. Faith Formation classes are offered 

from September through May and offered to ages Preschool through 12th grade. 

Helping Hands - a program of CLC, its purpose is to provide emergency short-term financial 

assistance to church and community members who are in need. The fund is administered by a team 

appointed by the Congregation Council. 

Sunday School Outreach - each year CLC Faith Formation classes offer support to a worthy cause. 

This year our offering will go to support our two Guatemalan students, Wendy and Daniel. 

Memorials – gifts given to the church in memory or honor of loved can be entered. Memorial gifts 

receipts are recognized in writing by the congregation. 

Giving Record – giving made by members will be confidentially 

recorded by our financial secretary and included on your quarterly and 

annual giving statements. 

Costs – our online giving is offered through a trusted provider named 

Vanco. Vanco charges a small fee for processing these payments. You 

have the option to include that fee in your giving amount. 

Bank Account Debit & Credit Cards Accepted – our online giving 

supports both payments from your bank account and credit cards. 

Online giving through Vanco is not just a financial transaction; it's a 

means of nurturing and strengthening the interconnectedness of the 

church community. It allows us to uphold our shared values, support 

one another, and collectively further the church's mission, fostering a 

vibrant and resilient community of faith. Please contact Brian Sharkey 

or Dann Stephens on our Stewardship team if you have any questions 

about the online giving portal. 
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CLC Council Highlights: Wednesday, November 8 

Pastor’s Report –Confirmation retreat went well – went to one 

of the Cluster churches. There will be no Thanksgiving Service 

with Christ Convent. A Pancake Dinner on Fat Tuesday with the 

conference is being planned. The first planning meeting is on 

November 28 during the day (1:00 – 2:00). Bishops convention 

is next week, so Pastor will be out of the office for a few days. 

Thanksgiving week Pastor will be going to Boston.  

Celebrations Ministry Team Another successful trip to Gift of 

Life Howie’s House with 20 families served.  

Finance & Stewardship Ministry Team  Brian and Chris request the proposed budgets from each of 

the Teams before the next Finance and Stewardship Committee meeting on November 30. 

Mutual Ministry Team Discussions continue around Mike and how staff members are feeling. 

Welcome Ministry Team Welcome Walk is on December 9 at 9:00am. Looking for help. Paula Morris is 

going to be stepping down from being the chair person.  

Property Ministry Team  proposed motion on behalf of F&S Ministry Team 

Weaver Hall Chair Proposal: Julie Munden/Lee Wolfe made a motion that given that the Chris Johnson 

Memorial Fund contains $4,973.68, and $9,545 is required to purchase 100 new chairs at a price of 

$95.45 per chair (including shipping / no tax), and because this price is only good until the end of the 

year, that the remaining amount of $4,571.32 come from the Building Fund as recommended by the 

Finance and Stewardship team. Additional funds that are raised for the chairs will be reimbursed to the 

Budling Fund. Jim Laguna seconded the motion. All in favor and the motion was approved and carried. 

Shepherd’s Shelf Ministry Team 80 turkeys came in today. Coat drive was a success and they gave out 

60 some coats – there are 72 extras. There is continued discussion around Mike.  

Social Ministry Team Holiday Marketplace is this weekend. 

Community Breakfast on MLK Day, Monday, January 15, 2024. 

New Business: 

CLC Sign Update: Julie has been speaking with Curry from the Sign Company. Email quote is $300. 

Council defers to Property Team for a decision. Property agreed to $300 fee as it still keeps the sign 

underbudget.  

Communications Ministry Team: One of our goals for 2024 is to provide ministry teams and council 

with protocols and etiquette for scheduling and facilitating zoom and hybrid meetings. We would like 

your feedback on any issues with using the OWL or other programs/equipment. Linda mentioned the 

OWL freezing during the last council meeting and they thought it may have been a connectivity issue. 

Linda also mentioned how the audio is better, but there are still issues with folks talking at the same 

time. Please let Brooke know if there have been any issues that you or your team have noticed. 

Shepherd’s Shelf concerns regarding Mike: Steph Sharkey was present during our meeting and 

shared with Council some of the continued concerns that the Shepherd’s Shelf volunteers have 

regarding Mike. As a Council we discussed the concerns/fears of not just the Shepherd’s Shelf volunteers 

but congregation members and community members. At this time we are continuing to allow Mike to 

stay on our property with the plan for him to leave during the following times: Monday/Thursday when 
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the Home School group is there as well as Monday/Wednesday during distribution from 6:00pm to 

8:30pm. 

The Task Force will continue to work on their goals. We will continue to provide clear communication to 

not only the congregation but also Shepherd’s Shelf and other groups that utilize our property. 

 

Treasurer’s Report 

Total ordinary income is over budget for October by $15,642, thanks to a general fund giving increase 

for the month. The letter from the Council/Finance and Stewardship Committee reminded the 

congregation about the need to maintain giving to the general fund for ongoing operations of the 

church. Such a blessing. 

This also brings our year to date (YTD) ordinary income just shy of $12,000 under our planned budget 

numbers through October. 

Ordinary income YTD October 2023 is ahead of YTD October 2022 by $3,791. 

Total actual ordinary expenses for October remain just under budgeted expenses, as do the YTD 

expenses. 

Ordinary expenses for 2023, as expected, are higher than 2022, based upon normal payroll and general 

cost of living increases, as seen in past months. 

Shepherd Shelf receipts are under for the month of October but remain ahead of the budgeted receipts 

YTD. The reduction this month is due to the discontinued Merck Cow Plop receipts we budgeted for. 

The $300 deposit for the Live Nativity is posted against the Endowment Fund as approved by council, up 

to the maximum realized funds from 2022. 

Ultimately, October Net Ordinary Income is ahead of budget $15,878. YTD ahead of budget $2,636. 

Comparing 2023 to 2022, our Ordinary Net Income shows a loss of $3,172 more than that of last year, 

again cost of living. 

October Net Income is $10,236 ahead of budget, YTD Net Income is ahead of budget by $46,989. Keep 

in mind this is capital expenditures and unbudgeted Investment earnings along with Shepherd Shelf 

receipts. Net Income for 2023 is ahead of 2022 by $204,634. This is reflective of Shepherd Shelf capital 

expenditures and investment losses in 2022. 

  Actual Budget Budget Variance 

October ‘23 Income $44,918 $29,276 $15,642 

October ‘23 Expense $30,350  $30,588 -$238 

Net Ordinary income $14,567 -$1,312 $15,879 

YTD Income 2023 $283,138 $295,103 -$11,966 

YTD Expense 2023 $303,971  $318,572  -$14,602  

Net Ordinary income -$20,833 -$23,469 $22,636 

Previous Year to ‘23 2023 2022 Change 

Income Jan-Oct $283,138 $279,346 $3,791 

Expense Jan-Oct $303,971  $297,007 $6,964 

Net Ordinary income -$20,833 -$17,661 -$3,172 
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Youth News By Karolin Brechbill 

Giving Thanks 

It is the time of year when families gather around their tables and  

express their thanks to God and to each other for the many ways they 

have been blessed. The time between Thanksgiving and Christmas  

always seems such a magical time: full of hectic schedules and lists of To 

Dos, yes, but still a time that we try to reflect on the good in our lives 

and be grateful for it. 

I’ve always wondered though, why does God want our thanks? Does the all-powerful, all-knowing, 

creator of the universe really need our insignificant words? I can’t imagine that a few words spoken 

at the dinner table can really alter much about the world…so why do we do it? Why does God ask us 

to? 

Certainly, there are many passages in the Bible that tell us not only that we SHOULD give thanks, but 

how to, when, and how often we should offer thanksgiving to God. There are too many passages to 

recount, but here are just a few: 

Psalm 100:4 “enter into his gates with thanksgiving and his courts with praise.” 

I Chronicles 16:34 “Give thanks to the Lord for He is good; His love endures forever.” 

Colossians 4:2 “Devote yourselves to prayer; being watchful and thankful.” 

1Thessalonians 5:16-18 “Rejoice always, pray continually, give thanks in all circumstances; for this is 

God’s will for you in Christ Jesus.” 

Philippians 4:6 “In every situation, by prayer and petition, with thanksgiving, present your request to 

God.” 

Psalm 50:14 “Offer to God a sacrifice of thanksgiving.” 

Colossians 3:16 “Let the word of Christ dwell in you richly, teaching and admonishing one another in 

all wisdom, singing psalms and hymns and spiritual songs with thankfulness in your hearts to God.” 

Psalm 95:2 “Let us come into his presence with thanksgiving; let us make a joyful noise to Him with 

songs of praise.” 

I could go on and on, but you get the picture. In fact, the word thankful or thanksgiving is mentioned 

72 times in the Bible, and the word gratitude is found 157 times. So obviously, giving thanks to God 

seems to be a “requirement of” our relationship with God. Why? Does God need it? Perhaps not, but 

we certainly do! 

Some years back, Gratitude Journals became a thing, where people would try to find time each day 

to write down what they were grateful for. Easy to do when all is going well! However, the journaling 

took on more significance if we continued the practice of recounting gratitude even in the midst of 

trouble or despair. Gratitude journals are not necessarily a “Christian” or religious practice, but they 

do offer an opportunity to focus on the good, focus on being grateful and focus on appreciating 

how our needs have been met. Often times, when someone is going through a tougher period in 

their life, a gratitude journal or some other type of practice of gratitude or thankfulness can really 
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alter a person’s perspective and allow the goodness to been seen more clearly, despite the despair 

or heartbreak. As a believer, when you mix in the idea of addressing that gratefulness to God, it can 

really shift your heart into a different space. Giving thanks to God doesn’t change God, but it sure 

does change us. 

I don’t know about you, but lately, this world has seemed rather dark. It is easy to get mired down in 

the sadness and death and destruction humans bring to one other. It makes us want to avoid giving 

thanks, as the good of the world seems dim and distant. And yet, the good persists. Even in the 

darkest times, God is continually blessing us, loving us, and offering His mercy. 

The season of Advent is upon us, and this year, rather than just do a countdown of days, I have  

decided to add a bit of thanksgiving to my Advent calendar. Perhaps focusing on a moment of 

grace or a particular blessing or a beloved relationship each day, will bring the Light of Christ a little 

bit closer to my heart in these weeks leading up to Christmas.  

 

 

 

The 2024 Winter Youth Retreat 

The Youth Winter Retreat is always a highlight of the year. For as far back as I can remember (and 

way further than that) we have been attending a weekend winter retreat with our youth group at 

Camp Men-O-Lan. Even during the height of the pandemic, we found a way to still have a get  

together at the camp (with a winter outdoor fun day). The weekend is filled with fun, group  

discussions, outdoor play, group games, Bible study, and food…lots of food. 

This year’s retreat is scheduled for January 12-13, 2024. For the last two years, we have held a one-

night retreat (due to busy schedules and cost) and this year we will do the same, however we are 

trying something new! Rather the renting the large Landis Hall with the larger dorms upstairs, we 

are going to be housed in 2-3 cabins and utilize the camp’s lodge for our group meeting space. 

While this may change the type of activities we offer, I think this set up will also afford our smaller 

group a more intimate setting, with spaces to watch a movie, meet in groups, play games and sit by 

the fire. The other huge benefit to changing our housing is that meals are included in this package, 

and the overall cost is lower. 

I am excited to get started on planning the schedule and writing up curriculum that will help our 

students grow closer to each other and deepen their relationship with God. With such a beautiful, 

natural setting, Camp Men-O-Lan is the perfect place to allow us to unplug from the world a bit and 

re-connect with our creator! 

Information regarding registration for the Winter Retreat will be sent via email in the coming weeks. 

The event is open to any youth in 6-12
th

 grades, and as always, youth are encouraged to bring a 

friend, if they wish. Adult volunteers are always welcome to attend as we will need enough adults to 

fully chaperone the cabins. The event will run from 5 pm Friday, Jan 12 through 5 pm, Saturday, Jan 

13, 2024. Drop off and pick up will be at the camp. The buildings we are using are past Landis Hall 

(drive through parking lot and down small drive; meeting lodge is the second building on the left). 
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Make Your Voice Heard Via the Synodical  

Mission Profile Survey  
 

Dear Beloved Church, 

 

In May of 2024, the Southeastern Pennsylvania Synod will be electing a new bishop. Bishop  

Davenport is concluding her six-year term and has informed the Synod Council that she will not 

stand for a second term. 

 

As a part of the process of preparing for this election, a Transition Team was formed to develop a 

Synodical Mission Profile. This document will assess the vitality of and hoped-for missional  

direction of the synod. This resource will be the basis of discussions led by a Discernment Team 

and will help to inform persons who may have the gifts to serve as bishop. 

 

A brief survey has been developed by the Transition Team and is now available via Google Forms. 

We hope that you and members of your congregation will take the time to complete this survey. 

To ensure that responses are included in the Profile, surveys must be completed by Monday, 

December 11th
. We realize that this is a quick turnaround, however the timeline is dictated by the 

Synod Constitution. 

 

To access the survey, follow this link. For those reading the paper copy, here’s the link:  

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdmTACbGELyR5nMZhiFO_t-

PTUMPVjNwJthRL8s5_N0VKGx6w/viewform 

 

Results will be posted by the end of the year on the  

synod’s website.  

 

Thank you for your participation.  

Patricia Moore & Pastor Heidi Rodrick-Schnaath 

Transition Team Co-Chairs  

 

 

One of the questions asks what conference your home congregation is:  

CLC is in Lower Montgomery Conference 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0016dYnZB4ei39HUCC0keXeKZ9dMFGA6LHDdXkgwEY-JNVOVRxbPiC9_Hj07d-pOCBCViPUcvu3Rr-NovG17U6vNIlSR_k1YBfcYnaXyS1otarFT39UKFUVF8B_MHKS6t-7OJIcFAHjHDrbAdGWtrsOJTyrqrBmFy8ummeDYdS2XeKJK8Krtvr8UHi6m3hymHgANC2a-SXIrtKimkKkfhep5Q178ae2Se31&c=
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdmTACbGELyR5nMZhiFO_t-PTUMPVjNwJthRL8s5_N0VKGx6w/viewform
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdmTACbGELyR5nMZhiFO_t-PTUMPVjNwJthRL8s5_N0VKGx6w/viewform
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Kid’s Activity Page 
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The Social Ministry Team of Christ Lutheran Church would like to thank those who made this year’s 

Marketplace a huge success: pie bakers, vendors, shoppers, Santa & 

Mrs. Claus, the volunteers who assembled raffle baskets, set up, 

worked on the day of, and helped tear down, those who donated to 

the raffle baskets and those who bought raffle tickets, Joey who 

drove the golf cart, and a special shout out to Kim Itterly who 

spearheaded this event.  

Every year we select a local nonprofit to donate a portion of the 

raffle proceeds, this year proceeds will benefit the Bean Bag Food 

Program. 

Again, thank you for all your help. 
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12/01 Madison Daubert 

12/02 Lee Little 

12/02 Ed Martin 

12/02 Jennifer Hallman 

12/02 Bryn Fontaine 

12/06 Jakob Strohl 

12/06 Lillian Everhardt 

12/08 Ray Gerber 

12/09 Ed Lightkep 

12/10 Danielle Rush 

12/11 Sharon Noble 

12/11 Dennis Hallman 

12/11 Alison Valovage 

12/11 Brayden Bell 

12/12 Christopher Bonsignore 

12/12 Haley DeLong 

12/12 Alexander Bendas 

12/13 Cynthia Heiser 

12/13 Ben Fillgrove 

12/14 Madelyn Gerber 

12/15 Connie Baymor 

12/16 Jane Sharkey 

12/17 Katie Bendas 

12/18 Neil Benjamin 

12/19 Frank Keenan 

12/19 Jim Bingley 

12/20 Sarah Frederick 

12/24 Carol Galford 

12/24 Gary Marchewski 

12/25 Carole Stoler 

12/26 Eva Leitmeyer 

12/27 John Greene 

12/28 Joan Charlton 

12/28 Barbara Donnelly 

12/28 Julia Marchewski 

12/28 Shannon Stover 

12/29 Alex Knauss 

12/30 Mandy Burr 

12/30 Dylan Blake 

12/31 Diane Rush 

12/31 Lindsay Valovage 

Inclement Weather Policy - If the weather 

outside is frightful and the safety of our members 

might be jeopardized by driving to church for 

services or other activities a decision to cancel will 

be made and announced early enough that you 

won’t be caught on the road. Sunday service 

cancellations will be announced on the church web 

site, and the church Facebook page. It will also be 

on the church’s answering machine. 215-256-8738 

For other activities please check with the 

organizers. Each and every member is important to 

            us, so please be safe this winter. 
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Scouting for Food 2023, November 18,  

Was a huge success! 

Packs 78, 137, 152 and 397, and Troops 137, 141, 152, and 

178 participated in collecting from the generosity of our 

community. Our own #178 brought in 800 bags! Around 45 

volunteers unloaded trucks, date and dent checked, sorted 

and stocked the shelves. We are so grateful for support of 

the community, the boy scouts and our congregation. 
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Ways to Witness through Service at Shepherd’s Shelf! 

The Shelf has added a daytime distribution on Tuesday’s 

from 10-11:00. The new day and time have been added to 

the sign up genius, so if you are able to help (see below) 

sign up. Shepherd's Shelf distributes every Monday and 

Wednesday evening from 6:30-8pm. We are ALWAYS 

looking for more volunteers to help during distribution 

times. Adults and youth 12 and older are welcome to help. 

No experience necessary, we will train you when you 

come. Anyone interested in helping can sign up. Any 

questions contact Steph or call the church office. 

If you are interested in volunteering please sign up at https://www.signupgenius.com/

go/10c0f4da9a62ea3f85-shepherds Donations are accepted during church office hours. Donations 

can also be dropped off at the Franconia Heritage Museum. Please see https://www.christlc.org/

shepherds-shelf  to get the most up to date needs list. Thank you to everyone in our church 

congregation and in the community for your continued support of this very important feeding 

ministry! If you are interested in getting more involved, please contact Steph Sharkey at 

shepherdsshelf@christlc.org or call the church office. 

Shepherd’s Shelf  Summary  
In October the Shepherd's Shelf served our greater community. There were 144 visits from eligible 

households. Diapers were distributed 43 times and wipes 17 times. Feminine hygiene products were 

distributed 54 times. Volunteers from CLC and from the community logged 287 hours. The estimated 

value of donations for the month is $34,560.  

Thank You to St. Maria Goretti 

The Shepherd’s Shelf received two heaping car 

loads of food donations for the Shepherd’s 

Shelf. 

Thank You to all who provided funds for the Christmas Gift Cards. 

Thanks to you we were able to make our Shepherd’s Shelf family’s’ Christmas a little more bright 

and a little less stressful. 

mailto:shepherdsshelf@christlc.org?subject=Distribution%20Volunteer
https://www.signupgenius.com/
mailto:shepherdsshelf@christlc.org


CLC’s Ministry Teams 

The Clarion 
Published monthly by Christ Lutheran Church 

2211 Mainland Rd. Harleysville, PA 19438 

215-256-8738  

Web Address: www.christlc.org  

E-mail Address: clc@christlc.org 

 The Rev. Serena S. Sellers 

Karolin Brechbill, Dir. of Faith Formation 

Brooke Kuhlen, Office Manager  

Marge Blum, Financial Secretary 

 

Sunday Service Schedule  

9:00am in person and live stream on Facebook and 

YouTube (Communion 1st and 3rd Sundays) 

10:30am with Sunday School opening  

(Communion every Sunday) 

 

Sunday School Classes  

10:30am 

Choir Rehearsal  

Wednesday at 7:00pm 
 

Deadline for Clarion articles the 20th of each month. 

clcclarion@gmail.com 
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December 2023 
The following are the Ministry Teams, 

their chairs and council liaisons:  

Celebrations- June Alderfer, kjalderfer@hotmail.com, 

Allison Healy, allison.healy@foxroach.com 

Cemetery- Mike Kuhlen mike.kuhlen@gmail.com,  

Jim Laguna, laguna@comcast.net 

Christian Education - Karolin Brechbill, 

kbrechbill@christlc.org,  

Scott Swindells, swindiculous@gmail.com 

Communications– Dann Stephens, 

dann.stephens571@gmail.com,  

Linda N. Landis, lindalandis7@gmail.com  

Finance & Stewardship– Brian Sharkey 

briansharkey@outlook.com,  

Lee Wolfe, lee.wolfe831@gmail.com 

Mutual Ministry– Michelle Martin, 

michellepmartin2001@yahoo.com,  

Lisa DeLong, lisardelong@yahoo.com 

 

Property- Rob Kagarise, rkagarise@verizon.net,  

Gerri Test, mushedpickle@yahoo.com  

Shepherd's Shelf- Steph Sharkey, 

shepherdsshelf@christlc.org,  

Rick Fox, Rfoxx18@gmail.com  

Social Ministry- Ginny Ward, gwrfine@verizon.net, 

Andria Alderfer, andrialalderfer@gmail.com 

Welcoming - Paula Morris, plm21354@msn.com,  

Bob DiNenno, robertdinenno@gmail.com  

Worship & Music- Michael Hillegas, 

mchillegas@yahoo.com,  

Jason Dodge, Jasondodge777@gmail.com 

Youth Ministry Team- Karolin Brechbill, 

kbrechbill@christlc.org,  

Scott Swindells swindiculous@gmail.com 

 

If you would like to be a part of 

any of these teams Please reach 

out to one of the listed contacts 

mailto:kjalderfer@hotmail.com
mailto:allison.healy@foxroach.com
mailto:mike.kuhlen@gmail.com
mailto:lindalandis7@gmail.com
mailto:lee.wolfe831@gmail.com
mailto:lisardelong@yahoo.com
mailto:mushedpickle@yahoo.com
mailto:shepherdsshelf@christlc.org
mailto:andrialalderfer@gmail.com
mailto:robertdinenno@gmail.com

